Notice of Bid/Request for Proposal

DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE AND CONSUMER SERVICES
Division of Administration
Notice of Intent to Issue - Notice of Federal Financial Assistance Funding Opportunity - (DE-FOA-0000052 and DE-SEP-0002023)

The Florida Department of Agriculture and Consumer Services (FDACS) Office of Energy’s (OOE) intends to issue a Notice of Federal Financial Assistance (NOFFA) Funding Opportunity Request for Applications entitled “Florida Local Government Water and Wastewater Treatment Facility Energy Efficiency Program.”
This NOFFA supports the mission of the State Energy Program (SEP) by providing leadership to maximize the benefits of energy efficiency through technology deployment.
This program aims to assist eligible local governments in implementing projects that will:
·   Reduce the total energy use of the eligible entities.

·   Improve energy efficiency in various sectors.
It is anticipated that FDACS OOE will award up to $5 million under this NOFFA. The funds will be made available on a competitive basis. Applications will be restricted to designated fiscally constrained Florida counties as defined by Chapter 218.67(1), Florida Statutes and the municipalities within those counties.

It is anticipated that the NOFFA will be released on December 9, 2024, and applications will be due by February 7, 2025. This is a Notice of Intent only.  FDACS OOE may issue a NOFFA as described herein, may issue a NOFFA that is significantly different than the NOFFA described herein, or FDACS may not issue a NOFFA at all.
All of the information contained in this Notice is subject to change. FDACS OOE will not respond to questions concerning this Notice. Once the NOFFA has been released, FDACS OOE will provide an avenue for potential Applicants to submit questions.
